F.No. AV.29017/5/2020-DT
Government of India
Ministry of Civil Aviation

B Block, Rajiv Gandhi Bhawan,
New Delhi, Dated |2.01.2023

To,
All Airport Operators

Subject: Exemption to G20 delegates from 2% COVID-19 testing on arrival
Sir,

The request dated 11.01.2023 of Ministry of External Affairs for exemption from
2% random screening for the G20 delegates/participants from several countries and
International Organizations scheduled to arrive till November, 2023 has been considered
in consultation with Ministry of Health and Family Welfare. Based on the NOC given by
the M/o- H&FW, Ministry of Civil Aviation has decided to grant exemption to arriving G20
delegates at Indian airports from 2% random testing for COVID-19

2. In view of the above, all airport operators are requested to take appropnate
action in this matter.

Yours sincerely,

. ® !l
L i g_,.—-"'
(Mritunjay Sharma)
Deputy Secretary, DT Division
Tel. No. 24653750

Copy to:-

1. Shri S C Salimath, Under Secretary (G-20 OPS), Ministry of External Affairs,
Sushma Swaraj Bhawan, New Delhi-110021

2. Shri Pradeep Khasnobis, DDG, DM Cell, Ministry of Health and Family Welfare



